WELCOME TO CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH!

ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR FEBRUARY 10, 2019

This Week at Christ Lutheran Church February 10-17, 2019

Today - February 10

8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. Blood Drive

9:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service

10:15 a.m. Sunday School 10:15 a.m. Adult Bible Study

10:20 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal

11:15 a.m. Contemporary Worship Service

1:00 p.m. South Sudanese Worship

(extended to 4:00 p.m. with Bishop Satterlee presiding)

4:30 p.m. Puppet Team Practice

6:00 p.m. Mosaic

6:00 p.m. Confirmation

6:30 p.m. Junior Choir

Monday - February 11

5:00 p.m. Personal Care Pantry

6:30 p.m. Bell Choir Practice

8:00 p.m. Bell Choir Practice

Tuesday - February 12

6:30 p.m. Council Meeting

Wednesday - February 13

9:00 a.m. Staff Meeting

7:00 p.m. Adult Choir Practice

Thursday - February 14

7:00 p.m. Wyoming GA

Saturday - February 16

2:00 - 6:00 p.m. SSCLC Education Time

Sunday - February 17

9:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service

10:15 a.m. Sunday School

10:15 a.m. Adult Bible Study

10:20 a.m. Praise Team Rehearsal

10:30 a.m. Sudanese Action Team Meeting (choir room)

11:15 a.m. Contemporary Worship Service

1:00 p.m. South Sudanese Worship

4:30 p.m. Puppet Team Practice

6:00 p.m. Mosaic

6:00 p.m. Confirmation Class

6:30 p.m. Junior Choir Practice

Last Week's Response:

Attendance on Sunday, February 3: 9:00 a.m. – 102 11:15 a.m. – 135

YTD Offerings Needed: \$38,740 YTD Offerings Actual: \$37,654

Shortage: \$1,084

Serving Our Congregation Next Sunday: February 17, 2019

Council:

9:00 a.m. Katelyn Conat 11:15 a.m. Bill Houseknecht

Altar Guild: Karen Metzner

Bread Baker: Lisa Harris

Welcome Center:

9:00 a.m. Sharon Mack 11:15 a.m. Tom Owens

Acolyte:

9:00 a.m. Emma Carlson 11:15 a.m. Christopher Killgore

Worship Assistant:

9:00 a.m. Diane Persky 11:15 a.m. Steve Green

Coffee Servers:

9:00 a.m. Chris & Kimberly Boes 11:15 a.m. Rich & Bobbie Neubecker

Ushers:

9:00 a.m. John & Mary DeHerrera, Brian Crane

11:15 a.m. Bill Houseknecht, Daryl & Jennifer Breymeyer,

Kristen Thornton

Communion Assistants:

9:00 a.m. Steve & Vicki Blubaugh, Lance Girand, Emma Carlson 11:15 a.m. Mike & Carrianne Evele, Christopher Killgore

Reader:

9:00 a.m. Dorothy Fetting 11:15 a.m. Suzanne Snider

Nursery:

9:00 a.m. Elizabeth Druckrey, Marla Aymond

11:15 a.m. Deb Park, Margie Evele

Greeters:

9:00 a.m. Jack & Barb Small 11:15 a.m. Huston Family

Counters: Sarah Laurent, Dave Johnson

Sprouts Teachers: Sheldon Family

Video Operators:

9:00 a.m. Curtis Druckrey 11:15 a.m. Todd Sheldon

Sound Board:

9:00 a.m. Matt June 11:15 a.m. Jacob Koehler

WEEKLY PRAYER REQUESTS

"Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, and faithful in prayer." Romans 12:12

Prayer Requests for the Week of February 3

- Prayers of healing for Bryan who had back surgery last week.
- Prayers of thanks to all the angels God sent to Kate Phillips last week so she could survive (during the bad weather).
- Prayers of comfort for the family of Roy Larson as they mourn his death.
- Prayers of peace & comfort to Dave Mast and his family as they mourn the passing of his mother-in-law.
- Prayers of healing & strength for Kayleigh Saucier after ankle surgery during pregnancy.
- Pray for successful surgery for Jan Fischer on Feb. 4. Jan is Bob & Sue Scharf's friend.
- Pray for successful surgery for Sandy Wagner on Feb. 4. Sandy is Bob & Sue Scharf's niece.
- Prayers of healing for Tim Hornstra who is having problems with his sight.
- Prayers for a safe & health delivery (any day now) for Don & Kim Groeneveld's daughter Elizabeth and her baby.
- Prayers of comfort, strength & peace for Joel & Joanne Flier who lost their son this past week.

Prayer Requests for the Week of January 27

- Prayers of health and strength for Rita.
- Prayers of comfort for Roy Larson and his family as he nears the end of his earthly life after a massive stroke.

Pray for Those Serving in the Military

■ Jeff McCullough

- Chris Fite, nephew of Tammy Walsh
- Cole Moore, nephew of Jim and Jane Ward
- Hayden Gort, grandson of Larry and Joan Gort
- DJ Ardy, CLC member, son of Doug & Angie and grandson of Fred & Marcia Nichols, who is serving in the Marines
- Seth Dewey, grandson of Bud and Cherie Bronson, who is serving in the Marines
- Sergeant Kayla Champaco (granddaughter of Dale & Kay Siebelink, niece of Mike & Kim Siebelink) who is stationed in Ft. Campbell, Kentucky
- Sean & Ashley Toomey, friends of the June family (active duty)

***If you or a friend/family member would like to be remembered in prayer, please contact the church office (532-2774 or office@clcwyoming.org) by Friday at 10:00 a.m. to have your request printed in this portion of Sunday's announcements. Of course, you can let the Pastor or the church office know at any time that you would like prayers for someone.





Cody Westbrook, grandson of David Barrenger

Altar Flowers are given today to the Glory of God by Bob & Teresa Ortego in celebration of their anniversary.

UPCOMING EVENTS & ACTIVITIES

Blood Donors: Our Blood Drive through Michigan Blood is today from 8:00 a.m. until 12:45 p.m. Sign-up sheet is by the Welcome Center. Please see Whitney VanGessel or email her at whitney.vangessel@gmail.com if you have any questions.

Hey Mosaic! We have our meeting from 6-8 tonight! Come out for a night of songs, games, snack and much more!

<u>Valentine's Day Is Approaching!</u> Seems like a great time to pay tribute to our lifelong relationships! I would love to display some brief memoirs of how you met your love and show off a wedding picture (or favorite picture) of you together. We have lots of people that have been a part of some wonderful relationships and I think we need to celebrate that. So whether you are married, widowed, no matter how long, please share your story with the congregation. If you would like to participate, please send your pictures and stories to suzanne@clcwyoming.org or place them in my box by-thursday, February 14. We will display them on Sunday, February 17.

<u>Confirmation Students and Mentors:</u> We will have our final outing to Gilda's Club for this school year on Wednesday, February 20. Check your emails for the signup.com link to donate dinner items needed for the evening. Be there by 4:30 and we will be done by 6:30!

<u>Coming Soon:</u> As we look forward soon to the beginning of Lent, please mark your calendars for our annual Mardi Gras celebration on Tuesday, March 5th at 6:00 p.m. and our Ash Wednesday Worship Service March 6th at 7:00 p.m. More details are available in the February Branch.

Women of CLC: Has this ridiculous Michigan winter weather have you daydreaming about warm sand, sunshine and the sound of waves crashing onto the shore?? Well, we may not be able to literally take you there, but we are ready to give your mind and soul the same refreshing break as if you were on a beach vacation! Join us for our Seaside Escape women's retreat this March 16-17. Cost is \$30 for the day, \$40 if you'd like to stay the night. You'll spend time with new friends, with God, with the quiet and calm of His presence replacing the chaos of everyday life. This is open to all women college aged and up! Bring a friend or a family member and experience a day and a half devoted just to you and your relationship with God. Registration begins this Sunday and we ask for a \$10 deposit when you register. If you have any questions, see Suzanne Snider.

EVERYTHING ELSE YOU NEED TO KNOW

<u>Personal Care Pantry:</u> PCP is in need of the following items: dish soap, Kleenex, and laundry detergent. You can drop these items in the labeled box behind the Welcome Center.

Nursery Attendant(s) Needed: We are looking to hire one/two adults who have a love for our Lord and His children from age 8 months to 3 years old to oversee our church nursery on Sunday mornings from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. The nursery ministry is to provide an environment that is safe, comfortable and nurturing for children so that their parents may attend worship and other church activities. Responsibilities include caring for the children, keeping the room and toys clean, and scheduling additional volunteers from our church membership. A complete job description can be found at www.clcwyoming.org. If you or someone you know is interested in this position, please contact Vicki Blubaugh at wmusnd@gmail.com.

Attention YMCA Members: Dave Johnson needs a ride to the Y three times a week for needed exercise for his leg. Dave lives in Hudsonville and maybe you can include the ride for Dave in your exercise routine. We know there are a number of church members who are members in Grandville and the Spartan Y, so if we get enough volunteers, it could mean just one ride every two weeks.... 1,2,3,4 YMCA for Dave and share the ride! If you can provide a ride to the Y for Dave, leave your name with Audrey in the office and we will put together a list. Thanks!

<u>Help Wanted:</u> Are you looking for a way to utilize your special talents to serve our church? We could use your help serving Sunday coffee after the 11:15 a.m. worship service. Sign-up sheets are available at the Welcome Center; please provide your phone number or email address. For more information please contact Linda Montgomery at 706-344-8455.

<u>Vehicle Needed:</u> The Sudanese Action Team is looking for a used reliable car donation for a single mother of one. Her current vehicle died and is not repairable. She relies on it to get to and from work. Please share with anyone you know that may have one. Contact Kim Zeitter at 616-826-6616 if you have any questions or a lead on one. Thank you and bless you!

<u>Gladiola School:</u> An ongoing project for Gladiola School is collecting box tops. There are two types of coupons we are collecting: "Box Tops for Education" from General Mills and more brands and "Family Rewards" from Kellogg's. You will find a container for these coupons on the countertops where you grab a cup of coffee and a snack on Sunday mornings.

<u>Winter Cancellation Policy:</u> Now that we are in the cold and wintery season, weather may dictate conditions which could require a closure, cancelling services or activities. If the weather seems fierce, check WXMI (Fox 17), WZZM 13 or WOOD TV 8 for a notice of closing, since they are the stations we have authorized for such notices. Hopefully it something we won't have to do this winter, but if conditions warrant, this becomes the means to communicate when necessary.

Please remember: since conditions vary in different areas, each member should determine if changing conditions, icy roads or the prospect of worsening conditions require staying home rather than risking a trip to church. Your safety is of utmost importance! Jim Ward, Council President

Contact Information for Christ Lutheran Church Office and Staff

2350 – 44th Street SW, Wyoming, MI 49519

Email: office@clcwyoming.org Office phone: 616-532-2774 Fax: 616-532-6488

Website: www.clcwyoming.org

Pastor: Pastor Justin J. Walker Office ext. 202 Email: pastorjustin@clcwyoming.org

Family Ministries Coordinator: Suzanne Snider

Office ext. 203

Email: <u>suzanne@clcwyoming.org</u>

Bookkeeper: Jim Barritt

Email: bookkeeping@clcwyoming.org

Administrative Secretary: Audrey Geers

Office ext. 201

Email: office@clcwyoming.org

Contact for Church Council: Jim Ward Email: president@clcwyoming.org

Junior Choir Director: Casey Huls

Cell: 616-617-3098

Email: <u>hulscas@mail.gvsu.edu</u>

Outreach Ministries Coordinator: Patrick Blanchard

Cell: 616-460-7150 Office ext. 223 Email: patrick@clewyoming.org Organist and Handbell Choir Director: Marilyn Burgard

Office ext. 222 Home: 616-531-4703 Email: <u>burgardm@sbcglobal.net</u>

Youth Ministries Coordinator: Steve Lundquist

Email: steve@clcwyoming.org

Custodians: Dan & Pat Johnson

Dan's cell: 616-644-5420 Office ext. 224

Email: djpj4436@hotmail.com

Minister of Music: Sara Miller Office ext. 221 Cell: 281-639-6902

Email: sara@clcwyoming.org

Share Your CLC Event Pictures:

(please include a brief description – group, date, etc.)

Email: pictures@clcwyoming.org